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Bass Lake Conservancy District Meeting 
November 12, 2018 

 
 

 

Chairman Gene Novello called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

PRESENT:   Chairman Gene Novello  Attorney Scott Bozik 

                     Vice Chairman Larry Collura             Plant Manager Tom Jordan 

          Director Jerry Broadstreet  Office Assistant Mariann Gappa 

          Office Assistant Tabitha Dillner  Jenny Sapp (standing in for Lee Nagai) 

            

Minutes – The reading of the minutes from the meeting was waived and Vice Chairman Collura 

made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 15, 2018 meeting, Director Broadstreet 

seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Financials – Chairman Novello presented the August financial report. The fund balances exceed 

the minimum reserve requirements by $1,816,932 and the total receipts have exceeded the total 

expenditures to date by $207,763.  Vice Chairman Collura made a motion to approve the 

financial report from October 2018, Director Broadstreet seconded.  Motion carried.  

 

Bills to be paid: 
• NIPSCO                                             $1,352.03 (Lake Pump)  

• Prime Pay                                            $3974.81 (10/21/2018) 

• Prime Pay                                            $4095.00 (11/4/2018) 

• Prime Pay                                            $139.98 (October Charge) 

• TCU                                                    $ 67.40 (October Charge) 

• TCU                                                    $ 605.94 (T’s Credit Card) 

• TCU                                                    $639.70 (M’s Credit Card) 

• Travelers                                             $16.00 

• Umbaugh                                            $1,735.00 (October Charge) 

• USA BlueBook                                   $2996.31 (BOD Incubator) 

• Antibus                                               $191.00 (Calibrate Scales) 

• Smith Farm Store                                $34.78 (Misc. Supplies) 

• CNA Surety                                        $350.00 (Bond-T. Dillner) 

• CNA Surety                                        $350.00 (Bond-M. Gappa) 

• CNA Surety                                        $350.00 (Bond-T. Jordan) 

• Apheus                                                $129.00 (Website Design) 

• Apheus                                                $108.76 (Business Switch)  

• Indiana 811                                         $116.85 (Quarterly Ticket Fee) 

• BBC Pump & Equipment                   $892.99 (Lakewinds Lift Station) 

• Delta Industrial                                   $1776.25 (1000’ Line Cleaned, 6 Manholes Cleaned, “J” Lift Station 

Cleaned) 
Vice Chairman Collura made a motion to approve the bills as presented and read into the 

November 12, 2018 minutes, Director Broadstreet seconded. Motion carried. 

 

Office Credit Card – Vice Chairman Collura stated that the one credit card Office Assistant 

Gappa has will be shared with Office Assistant Dillner. A record will be kept of what is charged 

and by whom.  
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Website Update – Director Vice Chairman Collura stated that the email site was transfer to the 

new platform. The website will be switched to the new mobile platform this week. There has been 

some difficulty with converting current Google calendar to the Outlook platform. An email will be 

sent out to the board when the switch has been made.  

 

Air BNB/Bass Lake Rentals – Attorney Bozik will pick up where Attorney Lowe left off with 

research into the Bass Lake rentals. Chairman Novello feels the rentals would fall under the rate 

structure laid out in Ordinance 1-2017 as the ‘bed & breakfast/motel/rooming houses & similar 

establishments’ rates since they are advertising as a commercial rental business. Further research 

will be done.  

 

Farm Lease – Director Broadstreet mentioned that Wapples have signed the new lease. The 

original will be kept in the attorney’s office and a copy at the BLCD office.  

 

Tom Jordan’s Report – Plant Manager Jordan reported that the pump has been turned off. The 

total precipitation for October was 5.56 inches. Director Broadstreet mentioned that Aquatic 

Control did do testing at the well pump and boat launch for phosphorus. Aquatic Control has the 

results but currently the State doesn’t know what it means yet. There is nothing to compare it to 

since there is no other lake in Indiana filling up lakes with pumps anymore. DNR’s suggestion is 

to take the test again by the same people in the same locations and compare the results. Plant 

Manager Jordan stated that this time last year the drive down the middle of the lagoon broke 

down. And it is happening again. He will keep the board informed because he must get the ponds 

down to a level where he can dig. Then more bentonite liner will be put down to build it back up.  

 

Attorney’s Comments – No comments.   

 

Office Assistant’s Comments – Office Assistant Gappa stated there were three new accounts 

since the last meeting. The fall payment from Wapple came for $21,000. The next payment will 

come in spring 2019.  

 

Comments from the Board –No comments.  

 

Comments from the Audience – No comments.   

  

Vice Chairman Collura made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:26 p.m., Director Broadstreet 

seconded. Motion carried. The next meeting will be December 10, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the 

BLPOA building.  

 

                                                                         


